FOX RUN HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION, INC.

Board of Directors Monthly Meeting Minutes

August 20, 2013
By: John K. Copeland, Secretary

Call to Order:


The regular Board of Directors meeting was held on the Copeland porch at 1440 S.W. 25th Lane.  The meeting was called to order by Rhett Keene at 7:11 p.m.
Attendees (Board Members present):

Rhett Keene

John Copeland

Joseph Hornberger

Scott Marcum

Danielle Copeland
Mike Nielsen

(Non-Board Members present)

Jerry Brinkman

Diane Marcum

John Adams
Rhett Keene made a motion to approve the Minutes from the July 16, 2013 meeting.  The motion was seconded by Joseph Hornberger and passed unanimously.

Vice President’s Report:

Joseph Hornberger took the wood planks from the dock to the dump.  The dump charged $12.99 which will be reimbursed to Joseph Hornberger.


Joseph Hornberger got three bids for the entry electrical repairs.  The first bid was from Flauto Electric in the amount of $800.00; the second bid was from Jay Rowell Electric in the amount of $2,400.00; and the third bid was from DJ Sirois Electric in the amount of $850.00.  John Copeland had previously received a bid from Safe Electric in the amount of $800.00.  The Board discussed the bids.  Rhett Keene made a motion to approve and accept the bid from Flauto Electric.  Said motion was seconded by Scott Marcum and passed four to one, with Joseph Hornberger abstaining and John Copeland voting nay.

Treasurer’s Report:

Scott Marcum stated that the checking account has a present balance of $4,647.66.  The (former) savings account, or other account, had a balance of $14,940.13, for a total of $18,587.79.  Scott Marcum wrote a check to Mike Nielsen in the amount of $55.71 to reimburse him for replacing the locks at the boat ramp and lockup.  Scott Marcum wrote a check for $12.99 to reimburse Joseph Hornberger for the dump fees.  Scott Marcum wrote a check for $300.00 to Albert Johnson for monthly lawn maintenance.
President’s Report:


Rhett Keene went through the mail.  We received a bill from Albert Johnson in the amount of $300.00 for the monthly lawn care.  There was a letter from the Bodies with regard to their addition to their house.  This addition was approved at the last meeting and the Bodie’s contractor was notified of said approval.  Ross, Earle & Bonan sent three letters asking the Board if liens needed to be placed on the lots owned by Wilson, Convertini and Ridgely.  After discussion concerning these letters, John Copeland made a motion to sign and send the letters back to Ross, Earle & Bonan.  Said motion was seconded by Scott Marcum and passed with only Rhett Keene being opposed.  Ross, Earle & Bonan sent a bill for McLaughlin in the amount of $0.00 (zero).  The FP&L bill is past due in that BB&T has not accepted the automatic ACH withdraws from the account.  Scott Marcum will look into why this has occurred.  The BB&T monthly Statements were also in the mail.
Lock-Up Report:

Mike Nielsen stated that the lockup gate had been left open several times recently and the ramp gate had been left open several times as well.  The locks have been changed on the lockup and the ramp.  Other than Larry Lybarger, everyone has their new key.  Mike Nielsen stated that he spoke to Albert Johnson concerning the pepper trees and is going to meet Albert on Saturday to discuss same.  Mike Nielsen stated that the combination to the ramp lock will be changed.  All residents are urged to contact Mike Nielsen for the new ramp code.

Secretary’s Report:


John Copeland stated that he sent a letter to the Bodie’s contractor, Masterpiece Builders, notifying the contractor that the plans were approved.  John Copeland also sent a letter to Bob Nicholson concerning his e-mail to The Association about operating an after school care.  
Landscape Committee:


Danielle Copeland had no report.  There was a discussion concerning the front sprinklers, as it appears that the sprinklers on the west side of the front entryway are not working properly.
Old Business:


None

New Business:  


John Adams stated that he wants to upgrade his storm shutters with Gulfstream Aluminum and Shutter Corp.  John Adams presented the new plans and John Copeland made a motion to approve same, which was seconded by Scott Marcum and passed unanimously.  John Copeland will write a letter to Gulfstream notifying them of said approval.

There was a discussion concerning the Hall boat being parked in his yard.  The boat was moved to the yard after Hall was given notice that the boat could not remain in the lockup based upon the fact that there was no tag on the trailer and the registration was not current.  Scott Marcum made a motion to send Hall a letter concerning this violation, which was seconded by John Copeland and passed unanimously.
Next Meeting:


It was determined that the next meeting would be held on September 25, 2013 on the Copeland porch at 1440 S.W. 25th Lane beginning at 7:00 p.m.  

Adjournment:


At 9:06 p.m., Rhett Keene made a motion to adjourn the meeting which was seconded by John Copeland and passed unanimously.
